April 26, 2000

To Whom It May Concern:

Dr. Yuhong Wen is a highly talented scientist who is a major participant in our compiler infrastructure activity and the lead scientist in our advanced computer performance analysis project – PetaSim. Both of these efforts are funded by DARPA of Department of Defense.

Dr. Wen came to us highly recommended from TsingHua University in Beijing, which is often considered the “MIT of China”, and having the best computer science department in China. Yuhong was a star student and an assistant professor at TsingHua University. He has certainly fulfilled his promise showing both originality and leadership as well as the expected technical expertise. I note that his computer science skills with their wealth of practical experience, position him in the advanced skill group where there is a well publicized shortage of high-tech unfilled job openings today in the USA.

We see that Wen’s early work shows both algorithmic and software skills as exhibited by his highly optimized HPF (High Performance Fortran) runtime such as the routines for the tricky “parallel Prefix” algorithm. On the other hand, his leading work on the performance tool PetaSim required complex systems analysis and design capability. Note that PetaSim is rather a novel system, which requires a deep understanding of both computer architectures and problem structures. His recent work on the scientific computing portal and applications also shows his talented skills to work on the front hot Internet projects. Yuhong’s technical skills are broad and include databases, networking and all major parallel and sequential computational languages including Fortran and Java. 

During his work as a Research Scientist and project leader in our center NPAC from June 1996 to June 2000, Dr. Wen shows outstanding leadership ability in the research group work of PetaSim, and he is also an excellent team player, always has very good corporation with other team members.

I believe Yuhong can make more essential contributions to his future projects with his strong computer science background and impressive technical skills. I give him my strongest unreserved recommendation.

Sincerely Yours’

Geoffrey C. Fox

Director of Northeast Parallel Architecture Center (NPAC)

Professor of Computer Science and Physics

Syracuse University

